
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

August 26, 2024 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Regular Council Meeting held on 
August 26, 2024: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council Meetings held on August 12, 2024. 
• A Public Meeting was held for Zoning By-law Amendment Z-2024-041 (Chen c/o 

Cuesta). 
• A Public Meeting was held for Zoning By-law Amendment - Z-2024-048 and Z-

2024-049 (Arnold c/o Davidson). 
• Council received a delegation from Continuous Improvement Fund (CIF) 

regarding transitioning the Blue Box to full producer responsibility.  
• Council received a report from the Public Works Manager regarding the 

2024/2025 Winter Sand Tender. 
o Council awarded the Winter Sand Tender to Walker Aggregates (HSC 

Ltd.), for $87,830.00, excluding HST. 
• Council approved a No Demand for Services Site Plan Control Agreement for 16 

Paul Drive. 
• Council approved the removal of the Holding “H” zone for 16 Paul Drive.  
• Council directed the Chief Building Official to proceed to register a Deeming By-

law for 257 and 259 Eagle Road. 
• Council appointed Marsha Kelly at the Deputy Treasurer for the Municipality of 

Northern Bruce Peninsula. 
• Council directed staff to submit the Municipality’s position of no comment to the 

County of Bruce Planning and Economic Development Department with regards 
to the lot addition by the Bruce Trail Conservancy for Concession 11 EBR Pt Lot 
14 (Eastnor), Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula. 

• Councillor Golden inquired surrounding shore road allowances.  
o It was noted that there is currently no standard policy regarding shore road 

allowances within the Municipality. It was further noted that a staff report 
will be brought to council regarding a project plan, including a public 



consultation process, to facilitate the creation of a policy to address the 
issues associated with shore road allowances. 

• Deputy Mayor Anderson inquired regarding staff reports for StrategyCorp and the 
Lion's Head Arena. 

o Chief Administrative Officer, Peggy Van Mierlo-West, noted that both 
reports are intended to be presented at the September 9, 2024, Council 
Meeting. 

• Mayor McIver provided a brief overview of the 2024 Association of Municipalities 
of Ontario (AMO) Conference. He noted that all delegations from the Municipality 
of Northern Bruce Peninsula were well received. He further noted that the 
Ministry of Infrastructure is flexible surrounding the submission of a project plan 
for the Lion's Head Arena. Council received several correspondence items as 
information.  

• Council directed the Rotary Club of Northern Bruce Peninsula to apply for 
Municipal funding through the Municipality’s Community Grant Process. 

• Council approved ten (10) bylaws, appointment of the Deputy Treasurer, 
Authorize the use of an alternative voting method for the 2026 Municipal and 
Schoolboard election, Authorize a Memorandum of Agreement Contract with 
Simply Voting for the 2026 Municipal and Schoolboard Election, Zoning 
Amendment Z48, Zoning Amendment Z49, Zoning Amendment for the removal 
of the Holding Zone for 56 Old Woman’ River Road, Zoning Amendment for the 
removal of 16 Paul Drive, Deeming By-law for 257 and 259 Eagle Road, Zoning 
amendment for 607 Little Pike Bay Road, and a Confirmatory By-law. 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
please view Council Meeting Minutes on our municipal website. For more information, 
please contact Cathy Addison, Clerk, at clerk@northernbruce.ca  

http://www.northbrucepeninsula.ca/
mailto:clerk@northernbruce.ca
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